
 
PARK DISTRICT CLOSED UNTIL MARCH 30 

Based on the rapidly evolving situation with COVID-19 and recommendations 
from public health officials to limit public gatherings, Huntley Park District 
is canceling all programs and closing our facilities beginning at 7:30p tonight, 
Friday, March 13 through Sunday, March 29. While the Park District has no 
confirmed COVID-19 cases, we are exercising an abundance of caution. The 
Park District closure follows Community School District 158’s closure and 
recommendations from public health officials to minimize exposure to 
participants and staff. 
  
All activities, rentals, and events are canceled until Sunday, March 29. This 
includes Seedlings Preschool, all Basketball Activities, Fitness Center and 
Programs, Kids’ Club, Extended Time Program, Spring Break Camp, all special 
events, sporting events, Theater rehearsals, martial arts and enrichment 
classes, as well as access to open gym. All rentals during this time period will 
be canceled. Essential staff will be on duty to further plan cancellations and 
communications. Spring Break Camp registrants will be refunded next week.  
ET participants will have their March billing delayed and adjusted accordingly.  
All other activities will be evaluated, and further communication will be sent 
as necessary. 
  
The only exceptions to the closure are early Election Voting on Saturday, 
March 14, Election Day voting on Tuesday, March 17 at the REC Center and the 
regularly scheduled Park Board Meeting on Wednesday.   
 
Essential staff will report to work during this time and receptionists will be 
available to answer calls from 8:00a-4:00p Monday through Friday.  Other 
than voting, the building and registration office will be closed. 
  
Closures and cancellations after March 29 will be reassessed and 
communicated to the public by Wednesday, March 25.  Summer Day Camp 
Registration scheduled to begin on Monday, March 16 has been postponed 
and an update on the registration date will be part of the March 25 
communication. 
   
This is a fluid and evolving situation. The Park District will continue to provide 
updates as information becomes available at www.huntleyparks.org.   As has 
been announced by various government officials, we also ask that you help 
you friends, families, and neighbors through this time to help them meet the 
various needs that may arise.  Please visit our website for the most up to date 
information.   
 

http://www.huntleyparks.org/

